MC/07/97

Report to Methodist Council from the Trustees of the Connexional Manses 2006/07

1. The purpose of the entity

The Trustees were established by the Methodist Council for the management, maintenance and sale/purchase of manses for presbyters and deacons who are members of the Connexional Team or at the request of the Connexional Team. (See Methodist Council Minutes 95.3.29; 96.3.18; 98.2.19; MC/03/05)

2. List of Trustees

Rev Anne Brown (Chair)

Mr Robert Andrews (retired January 2007)

Mr Brian Howarth (retired May 2007)

Mr John Bailey

Mr Andrew Thorneley

Mr David Duxbury

Mr Harvey Allen

Mrs Hilary Porter (from May 2007)

New Trustees  

Mrs Hilary Porter, recently retired solicitor, former lay employment secretary London North West, now in the London district, member in the Harrow and Hillingdon Circuit in which there are a number of Connexional manses. 

3.
Summary of the key achievements, unexpected challenges and difficulties during the previous twelve months

a. Johnny Pearson and David Duxbury completed their survey of all the manses enabling the committee to have an up-to-date schedule of work needing urgent attention. A plan for future major works, e.g new bathrooms, kitchens, central heating boilers etc has now been drawn up.

b. Last year at the request of the JSG we were asked to find a suitable property for Graham Horsley so that his wife had a shorter journey to work. It was decided to rent a property in Fleet and rent out the Connexional manse in Wembley (it was felt advisable not to sell it). Tony Harris from Cluttons organised this for the Trustees. 

During this year we became aware that the tenant in the Wembley manse was in arrears with his rental payments to the letting agent. With the help and advice of Andrew Thorneley we went through all the preliminary processes, Pothecary, Witham and Weld, Solicitors, acted on our behalf to evict the tenant and take repossession of the property.

During this coming year the Trustees will need to determine what to do with this property in the light of the needs of the Connexional Team from 2008.

c. Graham Horsley and his wife were asked to vacate their rental property in Fleet and so at the request of the JSG we purchased a property in Fleet for them.

d. At the request for JSG a manse has been purchased in Birmingham for Rev Tony McClelland and a flat is in the process of being purchased for Rev Val Ogden also in Birmingham. All manse purchases this year have been funded from Connexional funds. Thanks to Nick Addo for his help in making this possible. There is a concern about the ongoing maintenance of manses purchased for those who are not members of the Connexional Team (e.g college tutors, workplace chaplains). The Trustees will write separately to the Methodist Council to ask for guidance on this matter.

e. Empty properties in Sheffield (215 Abbeyfield Road) and Bradford (54 Rooley Avenue) have been sold and the monies returned to the FWM and TCFR respectively.

f. The appointment of Cluttons as professional property managers has now ended and the care of manses has been transferred to districts and circuits. There have been some teething problems with particular manses, but the new system has by and large worked well. The occupants, especially in London, are receiving a far better service. It is intended to review this new way of working during the coming year and make any changes as necessary.

g. The records on all the manses have been transferred from Cluttons to Methodist Church House under the care of Liz Millard. Liz has done a wonderful job of sorting these out and keeping up-to-date and accessible records.  

h. The Connexional Manse Trustees continue to have oversight of the manses and agree major works. 

i. This is the first year in which rent has been paid for the four properties whose ownership has been transferred to the Lay Pensions Scheme.

j. The Trustees have worked very hard this past year to affect the changes ably assisted by Nick Addo, Liz Millard and Johnny Pearson without whose willing help we could not have achieved our objectives. 

k. From September 2007 Andrew Thorneley will take over as Chair of the Trustees. 

Anne Brown – Chair of Connexional Manse Trustees 2006-07

17.9.07

